
                                                STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

    MEETING MINUTES JUNE 26, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith. 

Charlie Lane spoke with the selectmen about correcting his tax card for the removal of a shed. The tax 

card was flagged for removal of the shed. He also had questions on the duplication of the garage. He was 

provided with copies of the tax cards for 2014 and 2023.  

Matt Goodwin was appointed to the Planning Board. 

The CU paperwork was returned to Art Johnson for a signature from his wife.  

Jay Croteau notarized the abutter’s list for Courtney Davis. Bruce Smith will update the Planning Board.  

The selectmen will research the Brook’s bill for $5,200 submitted for 2022 grant reimbursement.  

Steve Goldsmith reported the Farm Road cemetery had been mowed. He will research septic for 

Highway Department.  

The Town of Surry has no current Health Officer.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The Town of Surry issued building permit #1159 to Trina and Logan Carston lot 17 Cider Mill Road. 

Driveway application is needed. Steve Goldsmith will deliver permit.  

Wayne Brown responded to Bruce Smith about the camper.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for June 12, 2023. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for June 19, 2023. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

The Town has been asked to remove the bush on Anderson’s property for safety.  

Letter to Joe Lucuis  for lot clearing  for a PA 7 Intent to Cut.  

Jay Croteau did email for culvert bids.  

Jay Croteau worked on request for information for Crown Atlantic Tower Rt 12 A. Jay Croteau emailed a 

response to Phat Nygyen  with a tax card for Crown Atlantic.  

Christina and Jason Hammond have resigned from the Recreation Committee. Melissa Crotto Young has 

agreed to take one of the positions open and will need to be appointed. Jay Croteau motioned to 

appoint Melissa Crotto Young to the Recreation Department . Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to the appointment.  



The selectmen discussed the ambulance contract with the City of Keene and the options open for 

ambulance service from the county. 

Jay Croteau responded to Kelsey Kearny regarding the not permit necessary for soliciting door to door in 

Surry.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


